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MISSION STATEMENT:  Nourished by Word and Sacrament, the mission of the members of St. 

Mark’s Evangelical Lutheran Church is to spread God’s Word in Jesus Christ through our thoughts, 

words, and actions, proclaiming God’s good news for all to hear and live. 

“Some people have gotten out of the habit of meeting for worship, but we must not do 

that. We should keep on encouraging each other, especially since you know that the day 

of the Lord’s coming is getting closer.”  Contemporary English Version (CEV) Copyright 

© 1995 by American Bible Society 

As I write this we are in the midst of a historic pandemic, the spread of COVID-19, Corona-

virus.  We have been encouraged to cancel worship and other church activities, which we 

have.  We are being asked to practice “social distancing”, which ironically, in my opinion, 

we have been doing for some time already.  While social media has become a greater influence in our lives, our actual 

social interaction has been on the decline.   

As I ponder this situation it is my humble opinion that our lack of physical contact with others, as well as with nature, 

is weakening us and making us all the more vulnerable to things like COVID-19 when they arise.  In recent history we 

have experienced the lessening popularity of things like recreational leagues, social and civic clubs, service organiza-

tions and dwindling attendance at many worship services and church functions.  As a result, we are no longer exposed 

to as large a variety of small doses of “invaders” or threats to our immune systems, doses that just might help us build 

up a tolerance for the bigger invaders when they arise.   

We are created by God to live in relationship, first to God, then to one another.  Adam was not complete without Eve 

and we are not complete without others to share our good times, bad times, and, most of all our faith.  I understand the 

need for caution during pandemics and other threats to public health, but when there is no threat, let’s take the advice 

of the author of the letter to the Hebrews, to meet together in church and elsewhere more often.  I believe that by doing 

so we will make each stronger physically, mentally, and especially, spiritually.   

On a brighter note, I want to take this opportunity to publicly welcome St. Mark’s new Administrative Assistant, Lo-

raine (with one “r”) Mariner.  Loraine volunteered a few months back to “fill in” upon the resignation of our former 

Administrative Assistant, Kim DiPaolo.  While she was filling in, in the spirit of fairness to all involved, we conducted 

a search for other candidates to take on the job full-time, but without success.  After interviewing Loraine, we decided 

she was our best choice for the position, and she is doing a great job so far.                                       Continued next page 

https://www.biblegateway.com/versions/Contemporary-English-Version-CEV-Bible/
http://www.americanbible.org/


Some may think of Loraine as a “church secretary”, but I must say she is much more than that.  Her duties include that 

of receptionist, (answering and screening phone calls), security guard, (operating the electronic security system on our 

doors), publisher, editor, and proofreader, (producing the weekly bulletin and now the Parish Post) and motivator 

(prodding me to make phone calls and get things done on time)! 

Loraine is just one example of the tremendous “in-house” talent we have here at St. Mark’s.  So many others share their 

time and talents working with the various ministries of the church, organizing and overseeing church events, keeping 

our building and grounds in good working order, and many other tasks that help us to fulfill God’s call to ministry for 

our congregation.  Thanks to all who make this ministry possible, and welcome to anyone who would like to become 

more involved.   

“We should keep on encouraging each other, especially since you know that the day of the Lord’s coming is getting 

closer.” 

Your partner in ministry and mission, 

  

 

Pr. Jim Person 

 

COUNCIL PRESIDENT 

Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 

  

Time flies so they say and that is true here at St. Mark’s. It’s been a busy winter with our worship services and sched-

uled activities.  In addition, the new church council has been hard at work and I would like to thank everyone for their 

dedication and commitment. 

I would like to thank everyone at St. Mark’s for their stewardship as we ended 2019 without a deficit!!  If we give as we 

are blessed, as a congregation we can accomplish much! 

We have completed the search for and hired a new Administrative Assistant - Loraine Mariner.  We are fortunate to 

have Loraine step into that role since she had substituted in that role in the past. 

We are starting to see some cost savings in utilities from both the good stewardship efforts of looking for the most cost-

effective suppliers as well as seeing the results and benefits of replacing our windows. 

As we journey through Lent, we will be called to make that journey in a way that is very different to us.  While we are 

currently missing our sense of community through participating in church activities, I am sure we can turn our con-

templation and social distancing into a positive representation of St. Mark’s.  I invite all of you as you are able to prac-

tice a random act of kindness; to reach out to someone who should not go out because of physical limitations or be-

cause they are in a high-risk category for COVID-19; call someone to let them know you are thinking about them; send 

a card; and above all - pray.  We will look forward to resuming our community of fellowship at a future date. 

I look forward to seeing you in church! 

Stephanie 

 

 

 

 

 



LECTOR COORDINATOR NEEDED 

  What does the job entail?   

Get people to commit to reading – either by calling or securing them in person.   I will provide a list of all 

those wonderful people that have volunteered over the past 10 years. 

Readers need secured for the 8:15 am and 11 am service.   In addition, all special services –  

Pastor Jim will let you know what is needed. 

Mail or email the readings to the secured volunteer readers. 

Give list of readers to church secretary by the bulletin deadline. 

If you think this is something you might be interested in – please let Lauren Zaccurelli (Hengst) or Pastor Jim 

know.   I promise, we will walk you through it and help you get started.   

Thank you for your consideration!  

ST. MARK'S AGAPE' FUND, from which we provide help for members and others in im-

mediate need, is running low on funds.  This is a designated fund supported by members' 

contributions.  If you would like to contribute to the Agape' fund, please mark your check or 

envelope "AGAPE FUND and place it in the offering plate, drop it off or mail it to the office, 

or give it to Pastor Jim.  Thank you.  

St. Mark’s was recently the recipient of a very generous bequest from the estate of long time 

member, Alice Houck. Alice was one of the original members from St. Marks having come from 

Shoop’s Church. She was also a very big supporter of Evangelism and Stewardship. She was 

the originator of the act of giving bread to any visitor that came to St. Marks. She left her mark 

on many other things in the church. She was a Stephen Minister and this was very important to 

her. She was noted for her sweet and compassionate way that she made everyone feel wel-

comed.  

Alice’s bequest will certainly be very helpful in enhancing the ministry of St. Mark’s to our 

members and community. 

Sandy Sherwood, Stewardship chair 

SOCIAL SERVICES NEWS 

 SOCIAL SERVICES REQUEST: The Ecumenical Food Pantry is in need of personal care items.  We are asking 

the congregation to donate the following items:  Toilet paper, toothbrushes, toothpaste, deodorant, feminine 

napkins, tampons, soap, shampoo, conditioner, and diapers.  You may leave your donations in the cart in the 

Narthex.  This collection will continue throughout the year.  Any help would be greatly appreciated.  Thanks in 

advance for your support.  



FREE 
First Saturday of every month. 

8 to 10 am 

All are welcome! 

MARCH 
 

 

 

 

 

  
1 Alyse Ulrich  

2 Donna Lee  

    Michael Martellaro  

 3 Fred Hoover  

    Alison Keith  

    Luther Lengel  

    Arlo Powell  

 4 Heather Lee  

 5 Reneé Carpenter  

 7 Lorie Cleaver  

    Resta Deppen  

    Colin Smith  

    James Walak  

    Doug Womer  

 8 Joyce Van Nieuwkuyk  

10 Hailey Himelright  

11 Sara Jane DeFrank  

14 Lauren Heckert  

17 Jennifer Towsen  

21 June Judd  

23 Bonnie Morris  

     Randy Whitaker  

25 Pam Baranowski  

26 Betty Briner  

27 Aaron Lichtenwalner  

      Lore-Lee Walak  

30 James Dullen  

     Robert Gill  

31 Carrie Appleby  

     Tania Brown  

     Deborah Lee  

 

If your birthday is in March and we missed it, please 

let us know. We hope you have a happy birthday 

anyway.  

APRIL 
 

 

 

 

 

  
  1 Stella Baker  

  2 George Shultz  

     Owen Smith 

     Madeline Varga  

  3 Charles Walak  

     Jane Shetrone  

  4 Caden Bryan  

     Valerie Martellaro 

     Casianne Frey   

  5 Michelle Sultzaberger  

  8 Connie Schwartz  

12 Linda Dullen   

13 Donald Herbster 

     Christian McClain  

15 Susan Simpler 

16 Anthony Weldon  

17 Lauren Briner 

18 Carol Watkins 

20 Patty Ernest 

     Ken Miller 

     Alice Dormer 

     Danielle DiSerio  

21 Christopher Bair  

23 Kristy Shoaff 

25 Kimberly Klick 

     Lauryn Edwards (McClenahen)  

26 Denise Harr 

     Melva Neifert 

     Karin Senft  

27 Zachary Lee  

     James Long 

     Calvin Smith 

29 April Trout 

     Jackson Lee  

  

If your birthday is in April and we missed it, please 

let us know. We hope you have a happy birthday 

anyway.  



MARCH  LECTORS  

 8:15 AM  11:00 AM 

  1   Men in Mission  Men in Mission 

  8    Bruce Senft                Dave Stanton 

15 Janice Alloway                       Calvin Smith 

22   Susan Schultz                         Lisa Hand 

29   Randy Whitaker                    Sandy Sherwood                     

 

MARCH ALTAR CARE 

  8:15 AM  11:00 AM 

  1 Laurie Womer  Barb Dudek 

  8 Sue Bennick   Sandy Dinger 

15 Laurie Womer  Marian Person 

         Donna Woodrow 

22   Barb Heym                               Barb Dudek 

29 Sue Bennick   Sandy Dinger 

   

MARCH FLOWER DELIVERY 

 1    Sue Smithers 

 8    Sandy Dinger 

15   Donna Lee 

22 Zara Bennett 

29   Zara Bennett  

 

MARCH GREETERS 

  8:15 AM  11:00 AM 

  1   Men in Mission  Men in Mission 

  8   Carla & Randy Whitaker       Zara Bennett 

15  Sue Senft                              Judy Horton 

22  Shirley Johns  Marian Person 

         Donna Woodrow 

29 

 

 

MARCH COMMUNION ASST. 

  8:15 AM         11:00 AM 

 1 Men in Mission      Men in Mission 

 8    Jeanne Flickinger &                   St Mark’s Youth Group 

                    Lauren Zaccarelli-Hengst 

15   Laurie Womer & Deb Banks     Dennis and  

                                                                  Sara Jane DeFrank 

22 Laurie Womer & Paul Deibler; Lore-Lee & Jim Walak 

29 Carla & Randy Whitaker;          Sandy Sherwood & 

                                                                              Zara Bennett    

   

 APRIL LECTORS  

 8:15 AM  11:00 AM 

  5   Men in Mission  Men in Mission 

  9   Maundy Thursday 

          Noon  Jeanne Flickinger         7:00 

       Good Friday 

          Noon Betty Briner                7:00  Lore-Lee Wa-

lak 

12   Faith Smeck                Calvin Smith 

19   Nick Zingone                          Zara Bennett 

26 Lauren Zaccarelli-Hengst     Tracy Ingram 

  

 

APRIL ALTAR CARE 

  8:15 AM  11:00 AM 

  5 Laurie Womer  Marian Person 

         Donna Woodrow 

  9   Noon  Barb Heym          7:00  Laurie Womer 

12 Barb Heym   Marian Person 

                 Donna Woodrow 

19   Laurie Womer                         Barb Dudek 

26   Sue Bennick                             Sandy Dinger  

  

APRIL FLOWER DELIVERY 

 5     

12      

19      

26      

 

APRIL GREETERS 

  8:15 AM  11:00 AM 

  5    Men in Mission  Men in Mission 

 12                                                    Barb Dudek 

 19   Doug & Laurie Womer        Zara Bennett 

 26   Barb Heym     

 

APRIL COMMUNION ASST. 

  8:15 AM         11:00 AM 

 5 Men in Mission      Men in Mission 

 9    Maundy Thursday 

       Noon  Jeanne Flickinger        7:00  Laurie Womer 

                                                                      Paul Deibler   

12 Jeanne Flickinger &               St Mark’s Youth                                

          Lauren Zaccarelli-Hengst        Group 

19   Carla & Randy Whitaker           Dennis and  

                                                          Sara Jane DeFrank 

26 Laurie Womer &                     Lore-Lee & 

                    Paul Deibler;                  Jim Walak 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear St. Mark’s Family, 

Betty and I often reminded each other of how blessed we were to have two wonderful families – our Shook-

Hengst family and our St. Mark’s family.  With the loss of my beloved, you have once again demonstrated just 

how true that is.  Your prayers, cards and letters have meant a great deal to me.  Thank you, thank you. 

 

May God continue to bless you as richly as you have blessed me. 

Bill Shook 

 

Dear St. Mark’s family, 

My sincere thanks for all the kindness, caring and compassion extended to us by so many of you during Jim’s 

illness.  A special thank you to Pastor Jim for his unwavering support.  As you know, Jim’s journey was a long 

one but was on his timetable.  Throughout the years, as we faced crisis after crisis, we were always aware of 

God’s presence.  I like to think that our spiritual strength enabled us to make that journey.  Now for the griev-

ing and rebuilding a life for myself....my St. Mark’s family is an important part of that.  My sincere gratitude to 

everyone for their many expressions of caring.  The kindness has been overwhelming and was incredibly appar-

ent to our family who came to the service at St. Mark’s.  I am truly thankful and appreciative of your Christian 

love and caring.  I am so thankful to be part of the St. Mark’s family. 

 

In Christian love, 

Stephanie Carl 

 

Dear Brothers & Sisters in Christ, 

We are so grateful to have received your very generous gift of $761.00, forwarded to us by the Lower Susque-

hanna Synod.  Through this gift, you have extended the very real hands of help and caring to our neighbors 

here in Allison Hill who need the access to health care and the items necessary to stay healthy and dignified that 

you help us provide.  Thank you for being our partner in mission. 

 

Grace and Peace 

Rev Andrew Stockstill 

Health Ministries of Christ Lutheran Church  

 

Beloved siblings of St Mark’s 

As the freezing cold wind of the mid-west forces me  

inside  -  I recognize how badly I needed some warmth. 

 

I found this warmth in the box of goodies you sent me. 

What a wonderful reminder of home. 

 

I miss you all & look forward to being back with you 

all soon.  Thank you again! 

 

Your Brother in Christ, 

Troy Spencer 



                                                            Receiving that care package made my day and I  

                                                            enjoyed all the goodies inside.   

                                                            I hope you continue to do it                              

                                                            because it’s a nice thing to receive. 

 

                                                            Sincerely, 

      continued                                    Rachel Penney 

                                              

Dear St Mark’s Lutheran Council: 

We are so grateful for your recent donation of $1000 to our mission ministry.  We offer Spirit-Driven, organized and 

well executed mission opportunities for participants of all ages in and around the Lower Susquehanna Synod.  We 

make every effort to provide these opportunities at the lowest cost possible, and a donation such as your generous one, 

makes that possible. 

 

Thank you and God Bless, 

Jesse Woodrow 

The LutheranHands Foundation 

 

Dear Siblings in Christ at St. Mark’s Lutheran Church 

Thank you for your recent gift of $1,000.00 given on December 31, 2019, designated for Unrestricted use (no goods or 

services were provided in exchange for your contribution).  Your gift, along with many others by your fellow camp 

supporters, enables thousands of campers of all ages to experience this good news each year.  Thank you so much for 

your generosity.   Thank you for your partnership in ministry & for your gift Via Synod Benevolence. 

 

Yours in Christ 

Michael Youse 

Executive Director 

Lutheran Camping Corporation 

of Central Pennsylvania 

 

Dear Saint Mark’s Family 

Thank You very much for all the cards, hugs and prayers on the passing of my wife Donna. A special thanks to Pastor 

Jim for his home visits, prayers and administering Donna’s celebration of life service. A job well done. I would also like 

to thank Joyce Van Nieuwkuyk for her wonderful rendition of some of Donna’s favorite hymns before and throughout 

the service. I would also like to thank Don Young for his cooperation and hard work helping us with setup and clean-

up. You will never know how much this meant to me and my family. 

 

Yours in Christ 

Hank Lahr & family 

 

Dear Friends, 

 

On behalf of the Ecumenical Food Pantry, and those who benefit by your generosity, I would like to thank you or your 

generous contribution  we received since October thru December 2019. 

 

Sincerely, 

Jacqueline M. Young 

 



Bitter Sweet 

I have been thinking about how I can better my purpose here in Romania. I am always seeking ideas for improving les-

sons, and make them more interesting for the children without constant expense. Then I was the recipient of sad news. 

A potential client at the Hagar House was interviewed by staff for possible entry and met with the other moms and ba-

bies. The following day she was murdered. It shook the house to the core. Since I did not see the televised news, I can 

only speculate that she was probably a victim of domestic violence. I don't know the whereabouts of her child. Yet an-

other victim of society (familiar in our country as well). I have to refocus and try to redirect them to happier times. 

 

On to the next shelter (Reaching Out). The social worker has the flu and really should not be here to work a 24-hour 

shift. I offered to take her place in helping with dinner in the hope of protecting everyone from getting sick. So, what to 

do with a dozen eggs and a lot of frozen (freezer burnt) veggies? I decided to go with a deconstructed frittata since the 

oven does not work. We sautéed frozen veggies (spinach, carrots, green beans), onions and garlic in a stock pot, added 

cooked potatoes and whipped eggs with milk and seasonings. Then let it steam in the stock pot.  Couldn't believe it was 

edible (and the girls hate spinach!) Again, had to refocus the girls making dinner and giving the social worker a break. 

 

I was asked to give a ride home to a family visiting one of the girls at the shelter. Luckily, I had to clear it first with my 

boss and she said no, much to my relief. Of course, I didn't mind giving a ride, but I certainly didn't want to accept lia-

bility should anything happen. I also didn't want to set any kind of precedent. Still, I feel a twinge of guilt because of 

the situation. 

 

Finally, praying for clear counsel on whether the mission trip back to the Ukraine will take place this summer. It is a 

time of corruption and political unrest, an all too familiar tune. I would drive there (8 hours plus 2 border crossings), 

which may come with its own slew of challenges.  

So, just as we all experience ups and downs in our daily happenings, the same happens here, just different circumstanc-

es and languages. They grieve as we do, and rejoice in good times. May we be diligent in holding each other in prayer. 

Amen. 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 Ruth 



Infinite Love 

March 8th is celebrated as International Women’s Day.  In Romania, all women and girls are treated with trinkets and 

flowers from family, friends and strangers alike.  It is like our Mother’s Day on steroids! A traditional Romanian dish 

served on this day is “măcinici” with pasta shaped like “8” to symbolize the infinity of a mother’s love.  As Christians, 

we also celebrate God’s infinite love for us, unconditionally, through good times and bad. 

I have a few blessings to share with you.  First, after more than 4 months of red tape, I finally received my temporary 

residency card.  So, I am cleared to stay in Romania until January 2021. Second, I was elated to hear that an 18-year-old 

sex-trafficking victim who was discharged from one of the shelters continues to attend school and seems to be adjusting 

well in society. Third, I have been accepted on the East European Missions Network (EEMN) bible camp team, and I 

look forward to teaching the kids in the Ukraine again in June, before coming home for 6 weeks this summer. 

There are also a few prayer requests that I have. One is for the acceptance of visa paperwork so that my Romanian 

friend, Raluca and her baby Cristina will be able to accompany me to the USA in June for a visit. I learned from my expe-

rience that something routine quickly evolves into complications. The next request is for guidance for creative expres-

sions of love through children’s lessons, activities and crafts.  I sent a “wish list” of supplies to Molly Stanton for your 

prayerful consideration.  I also welcome any suggestions you have from previous activities in Sunday School, Vacation 

Bible School, youth group activities, etc.  The only criteria are that the activities are simplistic and inexpensive for the 

materials.  I usually translate the activity to fit younger children at church (7-14 years old), teenage girls from the shelter 

(although their attention span is more like middle school age), and young mothers from the other shelter.  I will also 

adapt whatever materials are donated to accompany classroom supplies in the Ukraine. I take to heart 5 loaves and 2 

fish, so nothing is wasted and your donations will touch dozens of children, and in turn, their loved ones. Lastly, please 

keep my family and me in your prayers.  Though we are accustomed to being miles apart, technology cannot replace 

kisses and hugs!!! 

                                                             Peace, Ruth  

Special dates 
• First Sunday in Lent, March 1, 2020 

• World Day of Prayer, March 6, 2020 

• Second Sunday in Lent, March 8, 2020 

• Daylight-Saving Time begins, March 8, 2020 

• Third Sunday in Lent, March 15, 2020 

• First day of spring, March 19, 2020 

• Fourth Sunday in Lent, March 22, 2020 

• Fifth Sunday in Lent, March 29, 2020 

Special dates 

• Holy Week, April 5-12, 2020 

• Palm/Passion Sunday, April 5, 2020 

• Maundy Thursday, April 9, 2020 

• Good Friday, April 10, 2020 

• Easter Sunday, April 12, 2020 

• Administrative Professionals Day, April 22, 2020 



Women Quilting Weekend at Kirchenwald - March 13 - 15, 2020 

Bring your own projects or learn techniques from experienced quilters. Enjoy a weekend apart 

with the ladies. The cost of the full weekend (Fri-Sun) - $160, two days (Fri-Sat or Sat-Sun) - 

$95, one day (Sat) - $55. 

  

Lenten Day Apart at The Wittel Farm - March 14, 2020 9am-3pm 

Begin your Lenten journey to Easter by joining us for a day apart. $15 registration fee for 

program and meal costs. 

  

Soil and Seeds: Parables and Planting at The Wittel Farm - March 21, 2020 or March 28, 2020 

9am-12pm (lunch provided) Cost $15 

Jesus taught in parables. Many of his parables used agrarian images of soil, seed, farmer, and 

fruit. Join Pastor Matt Lenahan, director of the Wittel Farm Growing Project, for a morning 

retreat that will explore the seed parables of Jesus in our new greenhouse. We will explore 

several of Jesus’ parables. We will also plant vegetable seeds, which will be nurtured in the 

greenhouse until transplanting in our fields in May. 

  

Summer Camp Open House at Kirchenwald or Nawakwa - March 22, 2020 2-4:30pm 

You are invited to visit Kirchenwald or Nawakwa on March 22 or April 5. Take a tour of camp 

with members of our summer staff and see what camp is all about. As a bonus, we will give a 

$10 gift certificate for the camp store to every brand new camper! 

  

Summer Camp Open House at Nawakwa or Kirchenwald - April 5, 2020 2-4:30pm 

You are invited to visit Kirchenwald or Nawakwa on March 22 or April 5. Take a tour of camp 

with members of our summer staff and see what camp is all about. As a bonus, we will give a 

$10 gift certificate for the camp store to every brand new camper! 

 

Kirchenwald Work Day at Kirchenwald or Nawakwa - April 25, 2020 9am start 

Volunteers needed to do general housekeeping, gardening, painting, carpentry, and other 

tasks. A noon meal will be provided. Please RSVP to be sure enough food for the noon meal is 

provided. 

 

Earth Day Celebration at Kirchenwald - April 26, 2020 2-6pm 

Enjoy an afternoon of environmental activities, games, and crafts at one of your favorite places 

within God’s creation: CAMP! An evening meal is included in the $10 fee. All ages welcome. 

  

Men Retreat at Kirchenwald - May 8 - 9, 2020 

Need a weekend with the guys? Come on out to Kirchenwald for a retreat that’s sure to put hair 

on your chest. Get your hands dirty with on-site service projects, break a sweat with some 

athletic competition and bike riding, and join in fellowship and Bible study in a faith-based 

environment. The retreat runs from 7pm on Friday until 4pm on Saturday. Participants must be 

at least 18 years old, or 15 if accompanied by an adult. (It’s a great way to spend time with your 

grandson/nephew, etc!) $85 per person. Please register by April 24. 

 



 

 

  
Tuesday, March 3 -    9:00  am—Projects Day 

Monday, March  9 -   4:00  pm - W/ELCA Board  

Tuesday, March 10—10:00 am—Esther Circle 

Tuesday, March  24— 6:30 pm—Eve Circle 

   

  

 

 

  
Tuesday, April    7 -    9:00  am—Projects Day 

Monday, April  13 -   4:00  pm -  W/ELCA Board  

Tuesday, April  14—10:00 am— Esther Circle 

Tuesday, April  28— 6:30 pm—  Eve Circle 

   

  

Annual Golf Tournament at Manada Golf Club - May 9, 2020  

Saturday, May 9 – The tournament will benefit the Campership Fund, which allows all persons to have a camping ex-

perience, regardless of financial means. In the history of the Lutheran Camping Corporation, no camper applicant 

has ever been turned away due to inability to afford the cost. 

 

Lutheran Camping Night at Harrisburg Senators at FNB Park - May 15, 2020  

The Lutheran Camping Corporation and the Harrisburg Senators Baseball Team invite your church family to a night of 

fun and fellowship at FNB Field for our annual Lutheran Camping Night! 

 

Summer Camp Kick-off Worship & Picnic at Nawakwa - May 17, 2020   3:30pm Kick-off 

Join friends, volunteers, and staff of The Lutheran Camping Corporation (Kirchenwald, Nawakwa, and The Wittel 

Farm) to celebrate the opening of the 2020 Summer Camping Season with worship, fellowship, and fabulous food. 

 

 

Women’s Fellowship Dinner  

The Women’s Fellowship Dinner will be held on Friday, May 1, beginning at 6:30 pm. 

Our speaker will be TBA at a later date, a catered dinner will be served.  Suggested donation is $15.00. 

The dinner is open to all women of the congregation.  Guests are also welcomed. 

Tickets will be available Wednesday, April 8 from W/ELCA Board members:  Barb Dudek, Sue Bennick, Carla Whita-

ker, Shirley Johns, Anna Gabor or Church office.  Deadline for picking up tickets is Sunday, April 26 th. 

DAY OF RENEWAL – Saturday, May 16, 2020 

Day of Renewal, sponsored by The Women of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America Lower Susquehanna, 

Synodical Women’s Organization, is being held here at St. Mark’s Lutheran Church, Harrisburg.  This year’s theme is 

“Where God Leads Us”.  The speaker will be Norma Good.  Norma joins us to share her faith journey as she has 

worked with Lutheran World Relief and Heifer International.   Cost is $20.00, it includes program and lunch. 

Registration must be postmarked by Friday, May 1, 2020. Registration forms can be found on the W/ELCA bulletin 

board. 

https://www.lutherancamping.org/golf/
https://www.lutherancamping.org/event/lutheran-camping-night-2020/
https://www.lutherancamping.org/event/summer-camp-kick-off-worship-picnic-2020/
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